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PRINCIPAL’s REPORT 
 
This week saw the start of semester 2. I’m trying to work out where 
half the year has gone ! ?  
 
How great was the Arts evening last Thursday night ? A big well done 
to the students and teachers in organising their class performances. 
I was blown away by the quality of the dances, songs and plays that 
I saw, as well as the individual performances from Archie and Madi. 
Thank you to Jillian Hudson for your organisation for the evening. 
 
June 17th was the MNSEC formal hosted by Jamestown Community 
School. It was such a lovely night seeing our year 11 and 12 students 
frocked up beautifully having a great time with friends. There was 
some impressive dance moves shown. Well done to the organising 
committee for bringing your vision to life. 
Friday, the primary students and staff are off out to Bundaleer to 
celebrate International Mud Day – what a fun day they have to look 
forward to – keep an eye on the Facebook page for lots of pictures. 
 
Congratulations to the girls who represented JCS in the MNSEC 
football yesterday. They won again and are through to round 3, to 
be played next term.  
 
Next week I’m off on the yr 7/8 camp to Illawonga. This is such a fun 
camp and I am really looking forward to spending time with our 
students outside of school and getting to know them better. Upon 
return, I’m also excited to attend the stage 1 and 2 Food and 
Hospitality banquet that they will be holding Wednesday evening. 
 
For those of you traveling through the upcoming holidays, I wish you 
safe travels and hope lots of great memories will be made. If your 
staying closer to home, like me, rest up and spend time with friends 
and family also 
creating memories – 
Term 3 is just around 
the corner and its 
going to be just as 
busy. 
 

Kelly Zwar 
Principal  
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DIARY DATES – Term 2 
 

Week 9 27/6/22 – 1/7/22 (Semester 2 
Starts) 

Tuesday -Yr 9 Flinders Uni visit 
  -Yr 8 & 9 Schooling Pathways  
  -Ski Trip Parent Session 6-7pm 
  -Biology Exam 11.30am – 1pm 
Wednesday -SAPSASA Soccer Training @ JCS 
  -SMG Presentation “Friendship 

Matters” R-6 2-3pm Stadium 
Friday  -Yr5/6 Choir @ Uniting Church 

10.15am to 1.30pm 
  -R-4 Forrest Day 
 

3/7/22 Sunday – Chaplaincy Group 
Christmas in Winter from 
12pm 

 
Week 10 4/7/22 to 8/7/22 
Monday to Wednesday 
  -Yr 7/8 Camp 
Monday - Yr 9/10 Tag Rugby Umpiring 

Course 
   -R-6 Wind Quartet in Stadium 
   -Yr 12 Psychology Exam L1 & L2 
   -Yr 10-12 SAPOL Presentation 

Tuesday  -NE SAPSASA Yr 4-6 Tag Rugby 
Carnival @ JCS 

Wednesday -Yr 12 Biology Exam 
 

Term 3 
 
Week 1 25/7/22 to 29/7/22 
Monday  -Yr 2-4 Hip Hop Classes in Stadium 
Tuesday  -Yr 11 RAP @ Gladstone 
Thursday  -Yr 9 Flinders Uni Visit 
Friday   -Yr 2/3 & Yr 3/4 Kelly Toyota Tree 

Planting from 10am 
   -Reception 100days of School 

Assembly & Dress-up 
 
Week 2 1/8/22 to 5/8/22 
Monday  -Junior Education Day Yr 9-12 Ag 

Students 
   -Yr 2-4 Hip Hop Classes in Stadium 
Wednesday -SAPSASA Soccer Training 
 
Week 3 8/8/22 to 12/8/22 
Monday  -Yr 2-4 Hip Hop Classes in Stadium 
Wednesday -NE SAPSASA Yr 4-6 5-a-side 

Soccer Carnival @ Booleroo 
Thursday  -Mid North Yr 7/8 5-a-side Soccer 



 

 

R-6 NEWS  
 
Thank you to the students who performed in Arts Evening! Thank you 
to staff and students for all your support and planning for the night to 
come together. It was a mammoth effort but it all came together!  
Thank you to Helen Lehmann for compering the night; Lachy Stephens, 
David Duncan & Mark Stephenson for the sound; Morgan Wallis for 
taking photos and all the staff who ensured their classes had a polished 
act to perform.   
 
International Mud Day 
Reception to Year 4 students will be celebrating international mud day 
on Friday 1 July at Bundaleer Forest. The students and teachers will leave after assembly. Thanks to Mr Haynes 
for driving the bus. The Year 5/6 class will be at Uniting Church Hall as they will be joining other schools for choir 
and a bakery lunch provided by Mrs Symonds and the donut van. Thanks Mrs Symonds for your generous 
donation.  
 
R-6 Assembly 
The Year 5/6 class will host this week’s assembly will be held in the gap.  
 
Book Week 
Book Week is on again this year from 20 August to 26 August with the theme ‘Dreaming with Eyes Open’. We 
will host a dress up parade with JCCC during the week (day to be confirmed with JCCC). Start planning your 
costumes over the holidays!  
 
100 Days Of School 
The Reception class will be celebrating their first 100 days of school on Friday 29 July (Week 1). Please see advert 
in newsletter.  
 
I hope you all have a safe and enjoyable holiday and come back refreshed ready for another busy term!  
 
Should you have any queries or issues, please do not hesitate to contact me at the school or via email 
jillian.hudson336@schools.sa.edu.au 
 
Jillian Hudson 
R-6 Coordinator 
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7-9 NEWS 
 

Career Pathways 
Max Voumard, Hannah Clark and Bree Carkle came to speak with our Year 8 and 9 students this week about the 
different career pathways they accessed at JCS. Max spoke about the different opportunities he had with a 
Student Based Apprenticeship and how the school supported him in his chosen career pathway. Hannah 
discussed her current Year 12 subjects and the balance of both a TAFE certificate and university subjects. 
Hannah is working in the Reception class one day a week as part of her TAFE course. Hannah spoke about the 
multiple opportunities she has had at JCS and how this has helped her open many doors and career pathways. 
Bree discussed her balance of Year 11 and university through the Uni Hub in Port Pirie. Bree is currently studying 
a Bachelor of Early Childhood Education and says the university subjects she undertook at Year 11 helped her 
pave her understanding of what it would be like at university. The knowledge she gained from the psychology 
subjects she studied at year 11 helped her with her current studies. Her exceptional results also helped her 
attain a high ATAR for university entry. There are many different pathways and opportunities that JCS has to 
offer. The three stories we heard this week are only a few of the many success stories and different pathways 
JCS has to offer our students.  
 
Year 9 Ski Trip 
Thank you to the families who braved the cold and attended our information session. This was a great chance 
for families to hear more of the in-depth information and requirements for our upcoming ski trip. Information 
packs will be sent home for the families who were unable to attend.  
 
Arts Evening 
We were very lucky to witness such an array of talented acts and performances by our students at our Arts 
Evening. Congratulations to our Year 7 students who wrote scripts and videoed short films to showcase, our 
Year 8 students who did a live performance, and our Year 9 students who showcased their visual art skills. A 
special mention and thanks goes to our Year 7 students who filled in for the Year 8 performance. With no prior 
practice, you all stood up to the challenge and made it look like you had been part of all the rehearsals. Well 
done to all involved! 
 
I hope everyone has a safe and restful school holiday. It has been a very busy term with many extracurricular 
activities, camps, camp preparations, and classroom learning. If you have any concerns or questions, please 
don’t hesitate to contact me via email: Morgan.Slattery157@schools.sa.edu.au  
Stay warm and safe. 
 
Morgan Wallis 
Yr 7-9 Coordinator 

 

10-12 NEWS  

 
MNSEC Formal 
Friday June 17th saw our 2022 MNSEC Formal got underway at our lovely Maple & Pine. 80 students attended 
the event, combining from all schools in the MNSEC.  
Professional photos will be shared via a link to the attending schools, in addition to a Teams Group that will be 
shared with each site, courtesy of Jordan Ester Photography. Thanks to Jordan for her attendance on the night. 
Emma Jeffries was our roaming photographer, so there are plenty of pictures to capture the event.  
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Hosting the Formal this year was a highlight – but certainly made challenging with me testing positive to COVID 
3 days prior. Thanks to everyone who stepped up and helped out – the night went really well. Special thanks to 
our year 12s, our year 9/10 Home Economics class, Les Haynes, Mrs Hounsell and Mrs Zwar who made 
everything happen on our end. Thanks also to Catharine Schulz, Tyler Hogan, Sally McKay and Ruby Sutter for 
all of their work in the kitchen and waitressing. I’m very grateful for the help and flexibility.  
 
Exams 
We have one exam left to go – this coming Wednesday – year 11/12 Biology! Students are commended for their 
attentive behaviour and learning in the lead up to exams and for following exam protocols without hesitation. 
Exams test learning in different conditions with varying degrees of mental pressure on the participants. Learning 
more about our learning styles and how to best prepare for such situations is a critical stage of our development. 
 
Stage 1 Banquet - Food & Hospitality 
Our Stage 1 Food and Hospitality group have been cooking up a storm ready to celebrate the Food Fusion that 
exists in Australian restaurants. Students went on a luncheon to Mr Mick’s in Clare to sample varied examples 
of this cuisine and have planned their own version.  
 
There are 5 tickets left @ $40 per person. The banquet is next Wednesday July 6th at 6pm in the Community 
Library. If you’d like to get one of the last few tickets, please let me know. We would love to sell out for the 
event! 

 
Danya McKay 
10-12 Coordinator 

 
WELLBEING NEWS 
 
A Message from The Resilience 
Project... 
 
In the final part of The Resilience 
Project's digital series, Hugh shares an 
important message about allowing our 
children to experience adversity.  
 
The key to building resilience in our children is allowing them to experience failure, hardship, disappointment 
etc. As parents, we can be too quick to resolve our children's challenges which can deprive our children of 
enormous growth opportunities. These typically happen when we experience failure and uncertainty. As 
parents we should be there for our children when they fail, but not fight their battles for them.   
 
View Part 5 of the series here - Summary https://theresilienceproject.com.au/parent-and-carer-hub-hugh/ 

Thank you for participating in this Parent and Carer Digital Presentation series. You can re-watch the videos and 
access activities and resources anytime via the Parent & Carer Hub.  
 
You can also stay up to date with The Resilience Project news and events by signing up to their Newsletter. 
 
April Dunstan 
Wellbeing Coordinator 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftheresilienceproject.com.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7CAndrea.Voumard740%40schools.sa.edu.au%7Cd9d2563e8e124afca17108da58bb5e46%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C637919859031984584%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=9MskIhnOZm%2FCoeB0qsfAHq9TnZwiv1zzFs23aAzrr8s%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftheresilienceproject.com.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7CAndrea.Voumard740%40schools.sa.edu.au%7Cd9d2563e8e124afca17108da58bb5e46%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C637919859031984584%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=9MskIhnOZm%2FCoeB0qsfAHq9TnZwiv1zzFs23aAzrr8s%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftheresilienceproject.com.au%2Fparent-and-carer-hub-hugh%2F&data=05%7C01%7CAndrea.Voumard740%40schools.sa.edu.au%7Cd9d2563e8e124afca17108da58bb5e46%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C637919859031984584%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=1j6wuJ8ilxcs6iaSuBizK5tEz5lIRrfjbErzkPjYxj8%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftheresilienceproject.com.au%2Fparent-and-carer-hub-hugh%2F&data=05%7C01%7CAndrea.Voumard740%40schools.sa.edu.au%7Cd9d2563e8e124afca17108da58bb5e46%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C637919859031984584%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=1j6wuJ8ilxcs6iaSuBizK5tEz5lIRrfjbErzkPjYxj8%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F554281fcbc6d2273833bedee1b3f0a65.tinyemails.com%2F1655856838164%2F24defddc863c554b7647280153215f51%2F3ca7bb76740363f2d3e65b71b2737631.html&data=05%7C01%7CAndrea.Voumard740%40schools.sa.edu.au%7Cd9d2563e8e124afca17108da58bb5e46%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C637919859031984584%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=G6%2FXqIocoa3Fba2LCjheQSjKOXc1bxzsD74fn05Faf4%3D&reserved=0


 

 

STATEWIDE NETBALL CARNIVAL 
 
Earlier this term students from Year 7 – 12 travelled to Port 
Pirie to compete in the Statewide Netball Carnival. It was 
a fantastic day of competitive netball that saw all students 
participating at a high level.  
 
What proceeded us was a huge 
day of netball with three JCS 
teams (7/8s, 9/10s and Open) 

playing 4 games of netball consecutively in each of their competitions. It was extremely 
rewarding to see all our JCS teams finish in 2nd position for the day (St Marks won the 
day finishing first in each division). 
 
I was so impressed with the student’s level of sportsmanship and flexibility when 
playing in positions they don’t normally. 
 
 

The day couldn’t happen without our volunteers. A huge thank you to our amazing parents who coached, 
scored, transported students and supported. A special mention to Ella Thredgold for all her organizing leading 
up to the day.   
 
Cassie McCallum 
JCS Netball Coordinator 

 

SAPSASA NEWS 
 

We have had a 
number of students 
who have made the 
North Eastern Soccer 
Team Aiden H, 
Kayden R, Marcus C, 
Sam B, Thomas C, 
Lottie C. 
Congratulations to 
all.  



 

 

 

The 5/6 SAPSASA Basketball competition was held on the 16th of 
June at the Big Shed. Well done to our JCS team who won against 
St Joesph’s Peterborough and who were competitive against St 
James and Crystal Brook Primary.  
 
 

The day couldn’t have happened without parent volunteers. A 
huge thank you to Susanne H for coaching, Justine R and Narelle 
C for timing and scoring and to Catrina D who at the last minute 

was called up to umpire. We greatly appreciate your efforts and also thanks Macy K for offering to umpire the 
day.  
 
Thanks also to Mr Slade and Mr Cameron for giving up their lunch times to help us 
practise and to Amanda Bowman for running the event.  
 

A great day out for all involved 🏀 

 
Congratulations to Ella H and Millie C who represented JCS in the North Eastern 
Sapsasa Hockey team this week. The girls have shown determination and 
persistence by learning a new sport and putting their hand up so that the girls team 
had enough to fill a team. Well done girls on your commitment and for giving 
something new a go.  
 
Tamara Schmidt 
JCS SAPSASA Coordinator 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER – TERM 2 
 

Week 9 Week 10 

Wednesday  29/6  Wednesday     6/7  

Thursday       30/6 Sharon Millane Thursday         7/7  

Friday              1/7 Meagan Catford Friday              8/7 Susan Hogan 

 
TERM 3 

Week 1 Week 2 

Wednesday  27/7  Wednesday     3/8  

Thursday       28/7  Thursday          4/8  

Friday            29/7  Friday                5/8 Megan Catford 

 
PLEASE ARRIVE BY 10am. If you are unable to work the day you are rostered, PLEASE, arrange a swap & contact 
Julie Kelly via the school on 86642746. Volunteer time required is 10am -1.30pm.  Thankyou for volunteering 
your time to help in the CANTEEN & whole JCS community.  Roster is subject to COVID-19 
restrictions/regulations.   
PLEASE NOTE:- Full canteen menu on FlexiSchools & the also the JCS Website 



 

  



 

  



 

 

 



 

 

 


